










From: John Eklof <john_eklof@hotmail.com>  
Sent: Sunday, March 9, 2025 10:19 PM 
To: Jessica Rees <jrees@uptexas.org> 
Subject: Notice of Public Hearing PZ 25-002 
 

Hi Ms Rees, 
 
My name is John Eklof. I own the property at 4117/4119 Grassmere. 
 
I've looked through the literature on the proposed building changes. I don't have a problem 
with upgrades to our neighborhood. I look forward to seeing the completed project. My 
concerns are with project duration and access to Preston.  
 
 
- What is the estimated completion date of the phase 4?  
 
- The people living on Grassmere, just west of Preston, have one option when it comes to 
leaving their homes. They must travel east to Preston as Grassmere is a one way street. Does 
the city have a plan to ensure free travel to Preston Rd for it's residents during all phases of the 
construction project?  
 
 
Forgive me if these questions have already been addressed in a different forum and thank you 
the opportunity to comment. 
 
 
Vr, 
John 
 
John Eklof 
253-226-1663 
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